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RELATING TO PROCUREMENT.

Chair McKelvey, Vice Chair Choy, and committee members, thank you for the
opportunity to tcsti~’ on HB 1894. This bill proposes a new section, limited to certain
construction and design-build procurements, which proposes to allow the Governor or Mayors to
determine applicability of exempting the requirements of the Hawaii Public Procurement Code
(Code).

The Code was established to separate and remove the Governor and Mayors from any
procurement dedisions by placing the authority, responsibility and accountability with the
designated chief procurement officers for the various state and county jurisdictions. This was
done to assure the public and all interested parties that the awarding of government contracts is
void of any perceived partisan involvement. To allow the Governor and Mayors to exempt
procurement requirements may be viewed as a legal maneuver to circumvent the Code.

This bill would adversely impact vendors, contractors and service providers by
eliminating due process to protest the outcome of award which may be due to faulty
specifications and other requirements that may be biased, restrictive or preferential in nature.
Protests also allow mistakes on the part of the governmental agency to be corrected.

The bill eliminates checks and balances, limits the ability of the chief procurement
officers to take corrective action, and likely lead to misuse.

The State Procurement Office opposes this bill.
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Dear Chair McKelvey, Vice Chair Choy and Members of the Committee:

The General Contractors Association (GCA) is an organization comprised of over six hundred (600)
general contractors, subcontractors, and construction related firms. The GCA was established in 1932 and
is celebrating its 80°’ anniversary; GCA remains the largest construction association in the State of
Hawaii. GCA is submitting comments regarding H.B. 1894, Relating to Procurement.

GCA is in favor of intent of H.B. 1894, but has some concerns regarding the public release of all
submissions on design-build proposals, which may include confidential proprietary information. The
purpose of H.B. 1894 is to promote economic revitalization by authorizing the governor or county mayor
to exempt construction or design-build procurement from protests for two years, while also implementing
procedural measures to ensure transparency in the process.

Chapter 103D, known as the Procurement Code (“the Code”) is important in ensuring fairness and
efficiency in the procurement of goods and services, and construction for the State and County. However,
the Code may sometimes have the opposite effect when trying to get projects started. This measure tries
to address the timeliness issues that bid protests cause, mainly because bid protests result in costly delays
in project implementation and most of all added cost to taxpayers. Therefore, although GCA supports the
intent behind the proposed legislation, the non-confidentiality of all submissions, especially in certain
procurements like design-build, it may discourage potential bidders.

The Committee should reconsider the release of any proprietary information which may be included in
design-build proposals and not be suitable for public release.

Thank you for the opportunity to testify on this matter.
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